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GUILD REGULAR ACTIVITIES 

The Guild’s premises are in Francis Hicks Avenue, Hastings ( behind the Sale Yards). 

Guild woodturning meetings are held on the first Monday of the months of February to December (including holiday 

Mondays), commencing at 7pm (library and supply shop open from 6.30pm). 

 The Guild’s rooms are open every Tuesday 9am – Noon and Thursday nights  7pm – 9ish -  February to 

November with senior members available to assist and be responsible for safety and equipment: 

****************************************************** 

PRESIDENT:             Colin Simpson            879 4122 

VICE PRESIDENT:            Brent Salisbury           844 5253     

SECRETARY:             Annie Spiekerman      Email: hbwgsecy@hotmail.com     

TREASURER:           Tony Millson                844 2269              
**************************** 

IMPORTANT DATES 

CLUB WORKSHOP TIME                        

Tuesday 9am – Noon     Cleaning, use of workshop & equipment etc, have a Yak & a cuppa. 

Wednesday  7 – 9ish      NAW Woodturning Course.    
                    Carving with Mark Bayliss 

Thursday  7 – 9ish          Learn to turn,  use of workshop & equipment etc. 
                                            ( General Club night – have a Yak & a cuppa, talk   

                                                        Woodturning,  lathe work, etc, etc) 
OTHER 
2nd October                           Club Night.      Show and tell table. 
14th October                          Demonstration day at the Guildhall, with Troy Grimwood from Taupo 
 
19th & 20th  October              Hawke’s Bay A & P Show         
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FROM THE EDITORS DESK:                                         Email: turningtorque@hotmail.co.nz 
Due to a change of lifestyle, I will be giving up the newsletter job at the end of this year.  See the Sits Vac. 

near the back of this edition. 

I see our resident unpaid night watchman appears to have moved on, so we now get a bit more rubbish left 

lying around at the back of the building.  I hope you are all well on the way to completing your A & P Show 

pieces, time is marching on.  

See you Monday night. 

Mike H .                   

 
SHOW  and TELL. 
Got something interesting and want to show it off? Bring it along, put it on the show and tell table and share 
a few secrets with the rest of us.  There are lots of handy hints out there – why not share them. 

 
************************************************ 

OCTOBER COMPETITION 

PENS 

Only one pen per person required on the competition table. 

It can be made from any material – ( wood, bone, acrylic etc ) 

Pen kits are available from Sharkrights. 

 

MONTHLY COMPETITION 

NOVICE   SENIOR CRAFTSMAN  

Ian Graney 5  Bryan Baker 8 

John Gush 20  Kevin Bleach 10 

Tony Larrington-Lewer 19  Malcolm Corbett 6 

Bruce McConnon 15  Rob Hanna 8 

   Mike Hurley 32 

   George Johnson 4 

   Brent Salisbury 16 

   Nigel Smith 3 

     

CRAFTSMAN   MASTER CRAFTSMAN  

Ron Ashford 25  Alison Drayton 5 

Aidan Callaghan 9  Wal Drayton 16 

John Dewar  5  Bill Gatfield 1 

Ron Hayden 8  Eric Lamb 3 

Colin Simpson 1  George Lomas 27 

Logan van Der Meer 2  Bryan McGurk 5 

   Alan McRae 2 

   Tony Millson 8 

   Ken Thomas 19 

   Mark von Dadelszen 4 
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 ATTORNEY: Are you sexually active?                       ATTORNEY: All your responses must be oral, OK? 
 WITNESS: No, I just lie there.                                                            What school did you go to?                                                                           
                                                                                     WITNESS: Oral….. 

www.woodcut – tools.com 

 
Unit 6/602 Omahu Road, Hastings 

Phone 06 878 8910 

Email: hb.sawdoctors@xtra.co.nz 

Chainsaws  - Sales and Service 

Motor Mowers 

Battery powered Chainsaws 

&  Garden Care Tools 

Powered Garden Care Tools 

 

 

 

I couldn't find my luggage at the airport 

baggage area and went to the lost luggage 

office and reported the loss. 

 The woman there smiled and told me not 

to worry because she was a trained 

professional and said I was in good hands. 

'Now,' she asked me, 

 'has your plane arrived yet?'... 

http://www.woodcut/


       
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Sharkrights  
 

Open Tuesday morning,     
Wednesday & 

Thursday evenings 

 
 

 

 
Astra sandpapers $11.50 roll. 

Fuji sandpapers $11.00 roll. 

3M Purple sandpaper: $4.75 a metre 

Autonet Velcro backed sandpaper: $1.50 sheet 

Pen kits $3.50 

Triple E Wax $32.00 pot 

Old Bucks Polish  $2.00 tin 

Wood blanks from the store: minimum of a gold coin, 
No wood to be taken without payment 
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THE LAST BIT -   

 

 

 

 

 

 

W R Owen – Woodturning Supplies Ltd. 

49 Severn St., Oamaru Ph/Fax  03-434-6261 

Email: owenturningsupplies@xtra.co.nz 

Lathes:  Woodfast (Aust.), Teknatool, includes chucks & accessories. 

Tools:  Woodcut tools, Roly Munro tools, Crown Hand Tolls UK, Planet Plus Ltd. UK, 

Forstner bits, callipers, scroll saw blades, carving chisels. 

Sanding:  Sait (Italy) sheet paper; Fuji Star and Astra Velcro backed; Free wheelers & 

Arbors, (Velcro faced) Abranet, Abralon, steel wool. 

Finishing:  U Beaut, Rustins, Liberon, oils, waxes, dyes, Walnut oil. 

Grinding:  Toolroom wheels, water & oil stones, Diamond Files. 

Projects:  Quartz clock movements, clock inserts & weather instruments. Pen & Pencil kits, 

acrylic sticks & display cases; Pot Pourri lids, cutlery blanks, key rings, letter openers, bud 

vase inserts, salt & pepper mills, lazy susans, ceramic & marble tiles.   

Everything for your woodturning needs. 
 

mailto:owenturningsupplies@xtra.co.nz


Malcom Corbett 

 Passed away, Tuesday 5th September 2017.  

 A very talented and respected member of our Guild for many years. 

 Malcom’s work was always of the highest standard with his woodturning 

then on to segmented turning, also intarsia and toys. 

He was a member who was always willing to help at Guild events and 

his wheelchair was never an obstacle. 

He will be sadly missed. 

 Jill Mabey 

 

    
 

 

A & P SHOW 
A&P SHOW DEMONSTRATORS 

The A&P Show is coming up very quickly. It runs for two days only this year; Thursday 19th October 2017 

from 8.30 am to 6.00 pm and Friday 20th from 8.30 am to 4.30 pm. That is not so far away!  

We may have to stop demonstrations on the Thursday between 11 am and 1 pm whilst the “Dress, Make 

and Model” participants are using the catwalk opposite. However, something else to view and a timely 

break on a long day. 

The Hawke’s Bay Woodturners Guild has for a number of years, had a very strong presence at the Show 

with our competition entries, our sales stands and our demonstrations. I believe that it is only because we 

have a demonstration element that we are permitted to continue, at no cost, with our sales, which in turn is 

of financial benefit to the Guild. Other Show stands do not have this privilege.  

I make a strong plea for YOUR assistance in the demonstration arena. Some of our more senior and 

regular demonstrators are wishing to take a back seat, so we need some of YOU to fill those gaps. 

As you will appreciate, demonstrations draw a good crowd and we wish to keep this side of our presence to 

the fore. It is not necessary to have the demonstrations going all the time but we do need regular activity on 

the lathe/scroll saw. With this in mind, I am asking if YOU can fill in a half day or so slots over any or all of 

the 2 days. If you can spare the time for a full day, that will be great!                    

It’s not a good look to have long idle periods on any demonstration (bar the DMM break on the 19 th), so we 

need to keep our demonstrations going for most of the permitted time. 

Bill Gatfield who has been one of our demonstrators will not be available this year.          

Our regular demonstrators will tell you that small items that can be quickly turned (on the lathe) or cut out 

(on the scroll saw), are the best. We do not wish for anyone to demonstrate turning a large item, as these 

take more time and the audience looses interest. Small give-away tops, goblets etc. are great for attracting 

an attentive crowd; and it’s something they will remember. 

Another plus for our demonstrations is the possible attraction of new members. 

Therefore, any help you can give will be greatly appreciated by the Guild. 

Tony Millson                         

A&P Show Convenor 



2017 HAWKE’S BAY A&P SHOW SET UP 

The setting up for the Show this year will, as usual, be on the Sunday morning of the 15th October, and will 
follow a similar pattern to previous years. This year we are under the grandstand at the southern end and 
along the wall facing the main arena (where we were last year).      

We need volunteers on Sunday 16 October to firstly load up the gear from the Clubrooms at 8.00 am.     

For this we require someone with a reasonably sized trailer or small truck to take the equipment. I will also 
have my Ute. One other trailer or Ute or van is required and would be much appreciated.                                                                                                          

Our layout plan will be similar to last year when we were in the same location. It has been approved by the 
A&P Show HomeMADE meeting. We are part of a larger HomeMADE community (previously Home 
Industries) collective, and need to work in with them and accommodate their needs as well as our own. For 
this reason, please accept the plan and do not try to change things around on the Sunday am.  
                                                                                                
We will be loading demonstration equipment and stands for the sales area from the Guild Rooms.  
For the competition area the table and plinth are supplied by the A&P Society.                          
I have the blue covers to tidy up and the white box to check the contents.                           
I will pass around a list at the October meeting for volunteers for the above mentioned vehicles plus 3 
members to help load up at 8.00 am.                                           

At the A&P HomeMADE meeting on 26th Sept. they assured me that the gates off Kenilworth Rd will be 
open by   9.00 am. 

More volunteers are needed to help set up at 9.00 am under the grandstand. The same list will circulate for 
these people as well. There are three separate but adjoining areas to set up, with the demonstration area 3 
metres wide behind the door opened to about 120 deg which will act as a side barrier; the sales area is 
next then the competition area. The aim is to have the set up completed by 10 am. 

Once set up is complete, but not before, we can start accepting the entries for the show competition. This 
will follow the same pattern as last year where entries will be handed over individually to the Entry Team 
comprising one member and myself; checked against the catalogue; given a stickered number the same as 
the catalogue number and we will place your piece on the competition table. 
 You will appreciate that we cannot accept a whole box of unwrapped entries at once, as we need to 
follow the system as outlined. This gives us traceability and avoids any mix ups which have 
occasionally occurred in the past. Entries to date are up over 40% on last year. GREAT.    
For any member who is unable to personally deliver their entries, it is up to you to request another member 
to do so on your behalf. This way, no entries should be mislaid or left out. 

PHOTOS. Eric Lamb has once again offered to take the photos of winning pieces.  A big Thank You Eric, 
for this. 

SALES.  We are somewhat restricted as to our sales area. You should appreciate that it is a privilege for 

our Guild to be able to sell our product at the Show. We do not pay any charge to be there. Therefore I 
request members wishing to sell items, to put their names on a list, again circulated at our October 
meeting. If necessary, space will be allocated. The sales area will be free to start putting things on when 
everything is set up but need to be finished by 11.00 am when judging will commence.  
We are unable to have people milling around when judging is under way. 

SHOW DAYS.  Thursday 19th from 8.30am to 6.00pm, and Friday 20th from 8.30am to 4.30pm. 
Volunteers are needed on these 2 days to look after our sales and keep an eye on the competition table. A 
third list will be circulated at our October meeting for volunteers. Maybe we have 3 shifts on the Thursday. 

The HomeMADE section and everything under the grandstand will be closed after 6.00 pm on 
Thursday 

This year there once again will be no picket fences, so we will need to be vigilant. Signs will be placed 
prominently around the table, but those on duty are asked to keep an eye on things.  

I trust you will all appreciate that this is a fairly lengthy epistle, but we wish that things will run smoothly. 
Please follow the set up plan that is in place on the Sunday morning to ensure this is the case. 



So, three lists; one for vehicles and 3 others at 8 am; plus volunteers under the grandstand at 9.00am; the 
second for those who can roster their assistance at the show over 2 days, and the third for those members 
wishing to sell products. If you are able to demonstrate; great. Please let me know what day. 

We need your assistance please. Remember that it is only for 2 days this year.    

Thanks for your forbearance and forthcoming assistance. Let me know if there is anything I have omitted.
                            
Tony Millson,  
A&P Show Convenor. September 201 

 

 

                   SATURDAY 14th  Demonstration day with Troy Grimwood 

                         At the Guildhall,   9am to 4pm.    $25.oo per head. 

                         Bring a plate for morning tea 

                          

 

 

A 96year old man applied to renew his driving licence.  The authorities sent him a letter advising him that 

because of his age, he should bring a younger person with him when he sits the test, so that in the event 

he fails there is someone able to drive him home. 

The man subsequently arrived for his test with his 94 year old mate ï with whom he played golf with each 

week.    He passed the test. 

 

 

SITUATIONS  VACANT. 

NEWSLETTER EDITOR. 

Not an onerous job, but does require some skills: computor skills would be handy, also being able to re-

write stuff so that it is readable and can be understood.  

If unable to attend a Guild function, arrange someone to take some photos and do a short write up of the 

event. Be prepared to be let down because it probably wonôt happen! 

Hassle the President every month for a Presidents Report. Ditto above. 

Lay out the monthly newsletter, including the ads, in an interesting and readable manner.  Email the 

newsletter to all the members.  Deliver or post the newsletter to those members without a computor or 

email address. 

 

RUN THE MONTHLY COMPETITION 

This involves setting the monthly competition,  arrange for a demonstrator where applicable, prepare the 

table ready for the meeting night, arrange judges,  record all the entrant names and placings, print out 

certificates ready for the night, write up the name and date on the certificates and have the president sign 

them. 

Have photo’s taken of the winners and/or all the entries and store the files in a safe place. 

 

LOOK AFTER THE WEBSITE 

You will need basic computor skills for this.  Check the website mail every day and action as required. 

Update the monthly competition page each month. 

Add a page with photo’s for any Guild activity ( open days, Colab etc ) 

Periodically change the page appearance and photo’s to try and keep a fresh look. 

 

Ideally these 3 tasks will  be done by one person, as they all tie into each other. 

 



 

COLIN’S BLOG 

Up to date it’s been a really successful year.  I hope you all have your entries ready for this year’s H B 

Show. There is a record amount of 90 plus entries which is very pleasing and means I’m not going to win 

any of the marvellous prizes I have been collecting. [Hint- Hair care]. 

We had the Garage Sale at Johnnies which raised over $5,000.00 for him. However I was disappointed 

with the lack of support from Guild Members. Many thanks to Roger, Jill and Logan for their wonderful help 

on the day, and to the members who did come and part with their money. Sadly we will be losing Johnnie 

from the Guild in December as he moves to Ashhurst to live with his son. We all wish you well Johnnie.  

On Monday night we will be looking for volunteers to help set up the Show and make it the best Show ever.   

On 14th October Troy Grimwood is demonstrating at the Guild rooms at 9 am. Make sure you mark this on 

your calendar.  Cost will be $25 and includes a BBQ lunch. 

Look forward to seeing you all on Monday night. 

Colin Simpson. 

(very nearly didn’t make it in time Colin!) – Ed. 

 

THE LAST BIT 

            
 

 

        Sometimes you just hear what you want to hear..... 

   

At a travel agency in Shanghai, I asked the petite and very pretty Chinese girl behind the counter if she 

could escort me on a city tour and asked her for her mobile number so I could call her to make 

arrangements. 

She gave me a huge smile, nodded her head and said, "Sex, sex, sex, wan free sex for tonight". 

I replied, "Wow, you Chinese women are really hospitable!" 

 A guy standing next to me overheard the conversation, tapped me on the shoulder and said, "What she 

really said was:  666136429." 
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